

315 Court Street Clearwater, Florida 33756

November 19, 2004

Ty Larkin Apex Surveillance and Investigation 12101 31st Court North St. Petersburg, FL 33716

Dear Ms. Larkin:

I want to thank you for the fine work you have done for the County over the past several years. During a recent review of my files, I realized that you had succeeded in obtaining video footage on our claimants during every assignment. Most recently I was particularly impressed with the difficult witness locates you made. As a former private investigator myself I know how hard it can be to track down the homeless. I did not say so when I gave you those locates, but you were the second investigator on the job. The first investigator, someone who has consistently provided good results for me, could not find those people. That you managed to succeed where he failed is a attribute to your skill, imagination and tenacity.

Keep up the good work. I will be more than happy to utilize your services whenever the opportunity presents itself.

Sincerely,

Gregory J. D'Amario

Claims Adjuster (727) 464-3952